
 

 

Northfield Primary School  

WORKING TOGETHER FOR A QUALITY EDUCATION  

North Avenue, Northfield S.A. 5085 
Ph: 8262 2607 Fax: 8349 7830 

Email: dl.0314_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Donna Beaney Principal  Denise Squire Deputy Principal 

Jasmine Marrett Assistant Principal Rob Varley Wellbeing Leader 

Newsletter No 16, Friday 28th, September 2018 

Be brave Care for myself and others Speaking kindly Do the right thing 

 
PRINCIPALôS MESSAGE 

One of our priority areas at Northfield is Oral Language.  Oral language is 
the cornerstone of any literacy program. It offers educators the most 
effective way to provide the foundation to enable students to read and write 
proficiently.   
 

Some classes have been working on oral presentations and persuasive 
conversations. At last weekôs staff meeting Isiah, Carlos, Maseh and Bec 
presented to staff. As you can imagine this could be a very daunting task. 
Teachers and SSOôs were so proud of our students. They used technology 
to support their presentation. They spoke clearly, with confidence and even 
threw in a bit of humour.  
 

The presentations were a part of the year 6 and 7 $20 boss project. 
Students have used many types of communication: posters, letters and oral 
presentations.  
 

The end product or published work is only one part of our students learning. 
The five components of oral language, taught by all educators are: 

¶ Vocabulary (understanding the meaning of words and phrases) 

¶ Syntax (understanding word order and grammar rules) 

¶ Morphological skills (understanding the meaning of word forms and 

parts) 

¶ Pragmatics (understanding the social rules of communication) 

¶ Phonological skills (an awareness of sounds, such as syllables and 

rhymes) 

Congratulations Isiah, Carlos, Maseh 
and Bec  

 

 

I would like to wish families a wonderful holiday. Thank you for all of your 
support over the term. Thank you students for your learning and being 
Peace Leaders. Please stay safe over the holidays and we will see you next 
term. 
 

While you are sharing some time with your children over the holidays you 
may want to share a good book. Some of the questions you could ask while 
enjoying the book: 

¶ Who is the author? 

¶ What is the genre? How do you know? 

¶ Is this a book of fact and/or fiction?  

¶ Who are the main characters? 

¶ Remember to enjoy the story!!!!!! 

I would like to wish our staff a wonderful break and thank them for their 
outstanding work throughout the term. I am honoured to work with such a 
dedicated team. 

Donna Beaney 

 

Friday, 28th September 

Last day of term   

2:10pm pick up 

 

Have a happy and safe holiday 
 

 

Monday 15th October  
Term 4 

8:50am commencement 

 

Monday, 29th October 
Council meeting  -  6pm 

 

Thursday, 1st November 

Rm 11 & 20 Beach Volleyball 

 

Friday, 16th November 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Monday, 19th November 
School Closure 

 

Thursday, 6th December  

End of year Concert 

HAVE YOU TOLD US??? 
 

If you are moving schools in 2018 / 2019 
please advise the school as soon as possible.  

 

If you are aware of any new students      
planning on enrolling at Northfield for 2019 
and are yet to do so, please ask them to 
contact the school, so that classes can be 

organised for Year 2019.  

Thank you 

mailto:info@northfldps.sa.edu.au


 

 

SCHOOL ARTWORK 

 

Seb Humphreyôs is the person that painted the murals at our school.  Seb visited Rooms 12 & 
13.  He showed us his artwork and how he became better at art.  Seb is a very talented person.  
He did art all around Australia.  If you want to see 
more of his artwork, here is the link: 

www.sebhumphreys.com  
Written by Winston and 
Rachel from room 12 

 

CAMBRAI  AREA SCHOOL VISIT 

Room 7 (year 2) and 23 (reception) together set up pen pals with a class (R-2) from Cambrai 

Area school  with the purpose of learning how communication through letters  and emails has 

evolved over time. We posted them letters a few weeks ago and this Monday they visited us. It 

was fun meeting our pen pals . We enjoyed showing them around the school and doing some 

craft with our buddies. We are looking forward to exchange some letters next term too. 

http://www.sebhumphreys.com

